
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer 

We are experiencing several challenges with the Covid 

situation at present due to staff and pupil absences. We are 

fully aware that it is having an impact on everyone so let’s 

keep positive and stay kind to ourselves and others. Please 

continue to communicate and let us know if you need any 

support. We will continue to use Google Classroom to provide work for 

those who are absent but if you notice an issue with this please email 

info@rushden-academy.net or call on 01933 350391 so that we can rectify 

the issue and continue to support the learning. 

This week we have successfully delivered many extra-curricular activities 

including a year 10 Desert Rats workshop to develop team building skills 

and resilience. A year 9 County Lines conference to help keep pupils safe 

and informed about the issues surrounding drugs. We have also delivered 

year 12 with Resilience training. We have had Performing Arts rehearsals 

brightening up the dark, misty evenings, there is something special about 

hearing our pupils singing voices throughout the corridors! Finally this 

week a team of 5 fabulous pupils came back to school wearing medals 

and carrying the Boccia trophy after fighting off all the local competition. 

They have been invited to compete at County level, we are very proud of 

the fab 5, go Team Rushden! 

Government updates 

Students taking exams this year have had considerable disruption to their 

education and adaptations to the exams take account of that. Advance 

information of the focus of exams in most GCSE and all AS and A level 

subjects with exams will be published by exam boards (on their public 

websites) on Monday 7 February to support students in their revision. It is 

still important that students receive teaching that is broad and balanced in 

line with the national curriculum. Advance information will confirm some of 

the aspects of the specification that will be assessed in the exams, relating 

to content, texts, topics, themes and/or skills as appropriate for each 

specification. 

We will keep you posted! 

Mrs J Burton 

Principal 
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Please be aware that we are a smoke free site, and kindly ask visitors to not smoke anywhere 

on our premises. This includes in our car park.  

Site Notice 

Please ensure the contact details Rushden Academy has for you are correct. You can do this 

via SIMS Parent Online or via the SIMS Parent App. If you have not received an invitation to 

login, please contact main reception. 

Check Your Contact Details are Correct 
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Following a review of the Health and Safety Policy at Rushden Academy, non-prescription 

medication will no longer be administered by the school. This includes paracetamol and 

homoeopathic medicines. 

Staff may not know whether the student has taken a previous dose, or whether the medication 

may react with other medication being taken. Where it is appropriate (on rare occasions) to 

administer non-prescription medicine to a student, specific permission will need to be given by 

parents/carers on each occasion. 

Non-Prescription Medication 

https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&rlz=1C1GCEB_enGB973GB974&q=paracetamol&spell=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjPwqDHwLv1AhUcQkEAHRlvBXcQkeECKAB6BAgBEC8
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On Saturday morning we had two Rushden Academy students competing in the County Cross 

Country trials at Abington Park, Northampton. Winnie L and Preston W qualified to represent 

East Northants due to their impressive performance in the district competition before 

Christmas. Cheered on by both Mr Harris and Ms Mcveigh, Winnie started us off with a 

courageous performance in incredibly difficult conditions, the big hills proving really difficult for 

all athletes. Preston had County qualification in his sights prior to the race and was very 

focused on achieving that throughout the race. He put in an absolutely stunning 

performance racing into 14th position at the end of the first circuit, knowing he had to come 

within the top 18 to qualify to represent Northamptonshire in the next round. Despite dropping 

a couple of places, Preston fought 

hard to hold his ground and came a 

fantastic 17th place!!! A very proud 

moment for both him and his 

supporting dad!   

A massive well done to both students 

who once demonstrated incredible 

willingness to compete in tough 

conditions, as well as a huge thank 

you to both sets of parents who 

attended and supported their 

children. It is very much appreciated 

and we look forward to cheering on 

Preston in the next round!   

Cross Country County Competition 
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Introducing and congratulations to our chosen Sports Council. 

We have in total 53 students who have been chosen to be a part of our Sports Council from 

year 7 to Year 10. These students will be the face of PE, they will represent us in upcoming 

events such as inter form competitions, working with Primary Schools, helping in 

extracurricular clubs and being our student voice to improve and tailor lessons, clubs and 

events to what our students want on a daily basis.  

We are Proud to have each one of them on board and know that they will support the PE 

department and generate greater interest and excitement around the Academy. Our council 

are proudly wearing their shiny new Green Sports Council badge and are excited for future 

events and activities. Meet some of our new team below: 

Year 7       Year 8     

             

Year 9      Year 10 

Sports Council 
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A huge CONGRATULATIONS to our winners of the Ethos Stories of Hope creative 

competition! We received lots of interesting, beautiful and unusual entries, so thank you to 

everyone who took part. Well done to Ella (Y7), Alison (Y9) and Darcie (Y7) for their winning 

pieces of art!  

Ethos Stories of Hope Competition Winners 
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On Wednesday morning a team of Y7 & 8 students travelled to Wollaston to represent the 

Academy in the Key Stage 3 District Boccia Competition. Competing against other schools 

including Wollaston and Ferrers, the students played 6 games in total. The Rushden team 

won 5 out of the 6 games and drew to local rivals Ferrers! An absolutely fantastic 

achievement for a group of students who only met each other as a team last week and were 

only introduced to the sport for the first time two weeks ago!!!  

The team consisted of Winnie L, Luke Q, Logan 

B, Robert B and Thomas W. Each of these 

students should be incredibly proud of this 

achievement and the way in which they 

conducted themselves throughout the morning, 

demonstrating amazing sportsmanship and 

encouragement to other schools when not 

participating themselves. The team will now 

continue to practice on a Friday lunchtime at 

Invitation Club, ready to represent East 

Northamptonshire in the County Championships 

later this year.   

For many of the students this was the very first 

time they have represented their school and 

Rushden Academy and we as a PE team and 

school could not be any prouder of their 

achievement!!   

Boccia Champions 

All year 7 students have now chosen their own book 

from the Bookbuzz Trust to take home and keep.  

 

Rat by Patrice Lawrence 

I loved reading this book and would definitely 

recommend it.There were some upsetting moments in 

this book,but also some ones that made me want to read 

more. Out of 5 I would definitely give it a solid 5. It made 

me feel as though I was there as the story was being 

told.  - Amy Year 7 

Bookbuzz Book Review 
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On Wednesday 26th January, Year 11 were lucky 

enough to partake in a history workshop put on by David 

and Richard from Frontline Living History who brought 

with them their extensive First World War battlefield 

artefacts and replicas. 

They shared their knowledge with our Year 11 historians 

who will be using it in their upcoming mock and in their 

final GCSE History Paper 1: Medicine Through Time.  

Richard and David really brought to life the experiences 

of soldiers in the trenches on the Western Front by 

passing around helmets, weapons and even recreating 

the smell of mustard gas.  

Private Orton made an excellent First World War soldier 

and, when he was injured on the battlefield, it was a 

good job the pals in his battalion: Lewis, Harrison, 

Jayden and Jakub were there to get him down the chain 

of evacuation. 

Thank you to David and Richard for sharing your time 

and knowledge with our students. 

Medicine on the Western Front Workshop  
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Year 7 have been looking at poetry in English. Here is a poem written by one of our students. 

 

My name is what makes me myself, 

And I would never change a thing about it. 

Determination drives me on, 

Dedication in everything I do, 

It holds me up, and reminds me I am unique, 

Extrovert, empathetic and extraordinary. 

 

What does my name mean to me? 

Enthusiasm is my go-to, 

Love, life, laughter, 

Forever kind and helpful, 

Ongoing, loving life,  

Role model to others 

Dedication and determination will forever drive me down life’s path 

-Maddie Y7 

Poetry Work by Year 7 
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Drama  

Year 11 BTEC Performing Arts students are working extremely hard this term with the initial 

stages of their Component 3 part of the BTEC qualification. Students have been given their 

stimulus 'Better Together' are now in the ideas stage of the process. Students have created 

mood boards to show their interpretation and are now using practical exploration methods of 

the very talented theatre company 'The Paper Birds'.  

Dance 

Our amazing Year 10 BTEC Dance students are coming to the end of their contemporary 

dance exploration as part of their component 1 coursework. Students have shown huge 

interest towards researching the roots and foundations, who are the practitioners that 

contributed to the evolution of contemporary dance and created movement phrases in 

reflection of their findings. Currently students are building a performance piece which 

demonstrates their understanding of the stylistic features of contemporary dance and touches 

upon the theme of mental health.  

Music  

Year 9 are continuing their Music for media project to learn about the use of music in 

response to a visual stimuli. Previously they added sound effects to a Tom and Jerry cartoon 

and this week they have used Windows Video Editor to attach 14 specific sound effects to a 

silent movie at specific timelines within the 1 minute 20 sec clip. Additionally they will source 

and upload musical loops from Bandlab to add background music to add tension into the film. 

This revisit to Bandlab software will brush up techniques used in an earlier project and involve 

the skill of dovetailing the sounds and experiment to maximise the impact of music to the 

viewer.  

Performing Arts Career of the week: Dance 

Photographer 

Dance photographers can take pictures of 

studios, classes, competitions, awards 

ceremonies, for magazines and newspapers.  

Average Salary: £24,274  

 

 

Performing Arts at Update 

For any students that are interested in taking up instrument lessons this term - please 

get in touch with Mrs Ede! We currently offer string, piano, guitar, drum and singing 

lessons but if you are interested in other instrument please let us know and we will try 

and source the provision! 

j.ede@rushden-academy.net  

mailto:j.ede@rushden-academy.net
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Performing Arts Update Continued... 
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A quick preview of rehearsals for our KS3 musical ‘Matilda’. 

A throwback to Panto, where our amazing Front of House Team worked so hard! 

 

 

Performing Arts The Week in Pictures 
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This week saw the cast and chorus go 

back over vocals for 'So Much Better'. As 

you may know this is a tough number and 

Lottie playing Elle has been belting this 

out during rehearsals. Friday nights 

rehearsal looks at all things ELLE and 

GIRL POWER, as Mrs Ede begins to 

block 'Positive'  

Interview with the skipping crew for 

Whipped Into Shape  

Miss Pilgrim, Georgia Y12, Jamie Y13, Kelsie Y13  

How do you feel about choreographing Whipped Into Shape?  

CP - It's a challenge but the students are able to pick it up, plus there plenty of practice time  

What's the biggest challenge?  

K - I think the stamina, as I really struggle with keeping my breath and singing at the same 

time  

What are you most looking forward to? 

J - The ending? Just joking - I'm looking forward to skipping on stage with everyone, its going 

to be so fun and exciting!  

How do you feel about leading this number?  

G - I'm really excited to be leading the number, as its my first time doing so. I've got the 

opportunity to learn to dance, skip and sing at the same time!  

Rehearsals for our KS3 musical are well underway. The cast have been working on 'Miracle' 

and have also been working on dialogue scenes with Miss Grainger and Maddie Y12. Mrs 

Trunchbull has made her presence very clear with the 

little kids in the musical, be careful of the CHOKEY....  

Please remember to check the Performing Arts 

notice board and also the Google Classroom for 

updates and rehearsal schedules!  

Dates for the diary:  

Tuesday 29th March  

Wednesday 30th March  

Tickets on sale SOON!  

 

Legally Blonde Update 

KS3 Musical Update 
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On Saturday 26th February 2022 MED-SOC will be coming to Rushden Academy providing 

the opportunity for students to experience clinical careers first hand. 

The event is delivered by the award-winning human anatomist Samuel Piri who has been 

featured on the BBC, The Discovery Channel & Medicplayer. 

At the event, Sam and his team will provide the opportunity for students to participate in the 

dissection of real organ specimens including a head & brain, lungs & heart as well as a 

digestive tract showcasing the stomach, liver, gall bladder, pancreas and intestines. The day 

is rigorously academic with students receiving award-winning insight into how the body works 

and the challenges faced by the next generation of medical professionals.  

All of the content is carefully matched to the main GCSE, A-Level & BTEC specifications and 

is relevant to the study students are undertaking in the classroom. The event operates in such 

a way that it appeals to the students considering both medicine, dentistry & veterinary science 

as well as those considering; nursing, midwifery, paramedic science, occupational therapy, 

pharmacology, biomedical science and sports sciences.  

This event is open to all students at Rushden Academy who are aged 14+, and tickets can be 

booked through ParentPay. 

Students and parents are advised to visit the website www.med-soc.co.uk for full details of the 

modules covered on the day.  

Operating Theatre Live 

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/#/login
https://www.operatingtheatrelive.co.uk/
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Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

 Income Support 

 Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 

£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

 Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

 Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 

20 20 

Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful record for training new teachers to the profession, 

Rushden Academy works closely with School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) 

providers to provide fully supported and mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Director for Learning on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 



 

 

February 2022 KS4 BTEC Exams 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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6th Form Assessment Week - January 2022 
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Year 11 Mock Exams - February 2022 
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and assign homework tasks.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

homework deadlines. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times 

a year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the 

top right of the Go4Schools home page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time 

user box (your computer login in followed by 

@rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) to the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 
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If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), get a test as soon as 

possible. Stay at home until you get the result. 

Main symptoms 

The main symptoms of coronavirus are: 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you 

do not need to measure your temperature) 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 

or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be 

worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed 

you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

Most people with coronavirus have at least 1 of these symptoms. 

What to do if you have symptoms 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 

 Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – only leave 

your home to have a test. 

Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay at home until you get 

your result.1  

 you're worried about your symptoms 

 you're not sure what to do 

Check if You or Your Child has Coronavirus Symptoms 

Use the NHS 111 online coronavirus service if: 
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